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Allison Edwards

From: Neil Cookson <nearlytd@gmail.com>
Sent: 16 November 2021 10:24
To: Planning Admin
Cc: David Pedlow
Subject: Archaeological Advice - R/2021/0878/ESM - RM application re. hardstanding (STDC 

Site off Smith Dock Road)

WARNING: This email came from outside of the organisation. Do not provide login or password details. 
Always be cautious opening links and attachments wherever the email appears to come from. If you have 
any doubts about this email, contact ICT. 
 

Thank you for your consultation on the above application. 

On 29th September (2021) I wrote to the applicant’s archaeological consultant about the question of 
archaeological work ahead of remediation on the whole of the site covered by planning application 
reference R/2020/0357/OOM.  I suggested that the relevant WSI should explain why, as was proposed, 
archaeological mitigation would not be appropriate with regard to below ground archaeology (including at 
the site in question which, as the reserved matters application makes clear, falls with the area being 
developed under the above permission). I am not aware that any draft WSI, or explanation, has been 
received by the LPA. 

The proposed hardstanding may or not involve excavation at depth; the reserved matters application 
seems short on detail. However, it makes sense for the WSI to be submitted, with the relevant 
explanation, before this application is determined.  

Sincerely, 

 

Neil Cookson  
North East Archaeological Research 
nearlytd@gmail.com 

 


